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Ottawa – Today, Auditor General Nathalie Gougeon tabled her 2021 Interim Audit Work 

Plan. Among the highlights of the 2021 Interim Audit Work Plan; her office will look at 

the City’s Pandemic Response (which will commence once the pandemic has gotten to 

a controlled state) and the Prevention of Workplace Violence and Harassment. 

 

“Prevention of Workplace Violence and Harassment is currently top of mind for all levels 

of government and across all industries,” explained Mme Gougeon. “We want to ensure 

that the City has established and consistently implements policies and processes that 

foster a workplace that is free of violence and harassment and that city staff feel safe 

coming forward with allegations of this nature, should they arise.” 

 

The audit will also examine if the City follows regulatory requirements. 

 

Other audits and activities noted in the workplan include: 

• Audit of Fleet Services (already underway) 

• Audit of Benefits Processing – Long-Term Disability (already underway) 

• Audit of Ottawa Community Housing (already underway) 

• Audit of Competitive Procurement Process 

• Audit of Grants and Contributions 

• On-going administration of the Fraud and Waste Hotline 

• Quality Assurance Review (separate report on the proposed approach and 

timeline) 

 

 A full copy of the 2021 Interim Audit Work Plan is available on the Auditor General’s 

website at Ottawa.ca 

 

For more information: 
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